Town of Washington
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes
August 24, 2017, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Office Trailer.
ASSEMBLY
MEMBERS:   Bob Williams, Al Krygeris, Tom Marshall
1.2 Visitors: Tom Burt,  Jed Schwartz, Ed Thayer
2.0 Minutes: Krygeris moved to approve the meeting minutes of August 17, 2017, with an amendment to add 4.6.  

IMPORTANT DATES:
August 28, 2017, Cemetery Trustee meeting, 7:00 at Camp Morgan Lodge
August 30, 2017 Zoning Board of Adjustments Public Working Session 7:00 pm at Camp Morgan Lodge. 
August 31, 2017, Selectmen office hours 9-4, evening meeting 7:00 pm at the Office Trailer 
September 5, 2017, Planning Board Public hearing 6:15 pm general meeting to follow at Camp Morgan Lodge
September 7, 2017 Public Hearing 6:30 pm, to accept the additional Highway Block Grant at the Office Trailer. 
September 13, 2017, Park & Rec meeting, 6:00 pm being held at Camp Morgan Lodge
September 20, 2017 Conservation Commission 7:00 pm being held at 54 Bear Hill Road, East Washington
September 25, Cemetery Trustees meeting 7:00 pm being held at Camp Morgan Lodge

DID YOU KNOW?
· It’s that time of year to start thinking about how one will be decorating their vehicle for Trunk or Treat being held at Camp Morgan Lodge October 28, 2017 
Time 2:00 – 5:00 pm
If interested please contact Deb DeFosse @ 495-3661/495-0494 or by email ddefosse@washingtonnh.org 

· Camp Morgan Lodge, Flu Clinic
Friday, September 22, 2017
5:00 to 7:00 pm
· 
· Washington Volunteer Fire Squad Inc.
Hosting its annual Breakfast
Sunday Labor Day Weekend 7:00 am to 11:00 am
Bring your family and friends for a great breakfast.

· Town Municipal clerks will not be able to process the state portion of vehicle registrations from October 6, through Tuesday, October 10, 2017, Software Update

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 
3.1 Stephen Long Tm. # 8/38 requesting a building permit to construct a 32’X24’ barn for storage Krygeris inspected finding all setbacks are in compliance Krygeris moved to approve the building permit Marshall second all voted in favor. 
3.2 Eric Mensh Tm. # 24/48 requesting a building permit to construct an 11’X28’ lean – to  Tabled pending payment. 
. 
4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 
4.1 Property owner looking to complete a building permit to construct a roof over existing RV. DeFosse explained he would probably be denied, but he is more than welcome to still submit the permit. DeFosse explained that without have an RV parking permit in place he is in violation of the Land Use Ordinance. 
4.2 Concerned citizen asking for a welfare check on Bailey Road. DeFosse forward information by email to the Chief Murdough. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]4.3 Tom Burt spoke with the selectmen to receive additional information on the status of the sprinkler system. Updated the select board that Steve Tarbox, (engineer) would be willing to take a look at the connector for the fire/rescue project and possibly another engineer showing interest as well. 
4.4 Randy Wilson and John Brighton provided updates with the concrete and the sprinkler system on the fire/rescue project. 
4.5 Real Estate agent researched a property file for the septic plan, easements and deed. 
4.6 Williams and Chief DeFosse discussed and agreed to relocate the interior wall behind the ambulance which will reduce the storage space for rescue.  After discussion the selectmen agreed the wall would be moved back 18-24 inches to accommodate more space in the bay behind the ambulance.....


5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 
5.1 Arline France (Trust Funds)
5.1.1 Provided updated balances of the Capital Reserve Funds for the month of July 2017. Filed
5.2 Ed Thayer
5.2.1 Updated the select board that Faxon Hill Road project is completed.
5.2.2 Discussed that the Hazardous Waste Day collection, the town had approximately 147 collections and only a couple from Stoddard. 
5.2.3 Discussed the air compressor repair 
5.2.4 Discussed the needed repair on one of the dump trucks
5.2.5 Updated the status of the fire/rescue project, they are currently waiting for Eversource to move wires.  
5.3 Chief DeFosse
5.3.1 Provided a copy of the quote for the ambulance radio and rims for the new ambulance. Asking the select board, to email him with any questions regarding pricing for the new ambulance. 
6.0 PUBLIC: 
6.1 Ed Thayer having conversation with the select board with his concerns of deviating from last weeks discussion, (having Morton build the barn and allowing time to have an engineer study a new plan for the connector and get a stamped approval, this would eliminate Morton to tie into the connector and this would allow the connector at a higher pitch). Ed felt the plan was already flawed something needed to be done. Ed strongly feels that the board along with Tom Burt and himself collectively come together and move this project forward. Williams indicated that he did not support moving ahead and spending taxpayer funds on a plan that, at this time, is not certified by an engineer.  He felt it would be more appropriate to work out the engineering before proceeding. After lengthy conversation regarding the connector and stamp plan Marshall moved to accept the change order from Morton Builders to allow 9’ wall with a 4’ pitch roof and not tying into the connector and Krygeris to sign the change order on behalf of the board.  Motion passed, 2 in favor with Williams voting no

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1 NH Business Review Vol. 39 NO. 18, public readings file
7.2 New Hampshire Department of Revenue Administration provided Inventory of Property Transfer (PA-34). Placed in property file
7.3 Matt Serge (town council) provided a copy of the signed Stipulation submitted to the court resolving Docket No. 220-2017-CV-00017. Placed in property file 
7.4 Milestone provided a copy of the 100% Performance & Payment Bond. Filed
7.5 NH Department of Environmental Services Notice of Acceptance of Permit Application 
Tm. 14/193. Placed in property file
7.6 Jerry Snyder, President Millen Lake Association provided the Release Agreement releasing the Town for physical damage or loss to the shed contents stored in the shed. Filed
7.7 Attorney James Kaklamanos provided a copy of the NH Department of Revenue Administration (PA-34) Inventory of Property Transfer. Forward 
7.8 Matt Serge (town council) provided copies of the Town of Washington’s Verified Petition for Declaratory Judgment for Tm. # 25/118 Placed in case file 
7.9 Milestone Engineering & Construction provided the Cross Insurance Agency Confirmation of Insurance Placement. DeFosse to reach out to see if there would be a change order to be signed. 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS: 
8.1 The selectmen re inspected Tm. 24/31 finding that the property owner has come into compliance with the court order regarding the LUO violations, with an exception of providing a building permit to enclose one's porch. The property owner will pick up and file building permit. 
8.2 Marshall moved to hire Tom Burt as Clerk of the Works for the fire/rescue project Krygeris second all voted in favor. 
8.3 Williams confirmed that he is stepping down from the chair of the board and there will be additional conversation with the transition of whom would be overseeing the fire/rescue project. 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS:
9.1 Krygeris moved to sign the Certification of Yield Taxes Assessed (Tax Year: April 1, 2015 to March 31, 2016) Marshall second all voted in favor 
9.2 Marshall moved to hire National Machinery Movers to remove the two safes from the meeting house during construction and authorizing Deb to sign and coordinate. Krygeris second all voted in favor. 
9.3 Krygeris moved to approve KPMB Enterprises LLC based on a revised proposal from August 16, 2017 and for Williams to sign on behalf of the board Marshall second all voted in favor.

. 10.0 EXPENDITURES:
10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $ 12,364.59 and vendor checks in the amount of $ 192,750.81 for the week of August 19, 2017. 
11.0 ADJOURNMENT:
11.1 Williams moved to adjourn at 8:26 pm and Marshall second. All voted in favor.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Deborah DeFosse	

